


 

 

 
Tariff variation mechanism  

Evoenergy has proposed to change the variation mechanism for its transportation service from a ‘weighted 

average price cap’ to a ‘revenue cap’.  

 

The ACT Government supports tariff variation mechanisms that will support achievement of both the 

Integrated Energy Plan and the legislated Emissions Reduction Targets. The ACT Government acknowledges 

that current policies will put downward pressure on gas demand over the coming period.  

 

It is important during the energy transition that gas customers pay no more than is necessary for maintaining 

the gas network and also that Evoenergy receives sufficient revenue to maintain its operations. The ACT 

Government asks the Australian Energy Regulator to consider the appropriate balance of demand risk and 

reward. Evoenergy’s proposal appears to seek to transfer risk for declining transportation services to 

consumers, while maintaining benefits and minimal risk for ancillary services where it expects growth.  

 

This change could potentially create an unfair transfer of risk to consumers, whilst Evoenergy maintains 

profits for areas of growth in demand. Conversely, this change could also incentivise Evoenergy to seek to 

maximise disconnection and abolishment services, which supports ACT Government policy.  

 

Tariff structure  

The ACT Government supports tariff structures that will support achievement of both the Integrated Energy 

Plan and the legislated Emissions Reduction Targets.  

 

The ACT Government also recognises that many ACT households are currently facing cost of living pressures 

and barriers to transition. Current policy and programs are focused on assisting households to transition and 

supporting our most vulnerable consumers. 

 

Tariff structures can play a significant role in setting signals and helping to reduce demand for gas in the 

Territory. The current declining block structure does not incentivise large gas consumers to reduce use and 

conflicts with the achievement of emissions reduction targets of the Territory. 

 

The ACT Government asks the Australian Energy Regulator to consider whether a declining block structure is 

appropriate in the context of the ACT Government’s policies, particularly for large gas users. 

 

Redefining temporary disconnections  

Evoenergy’s proposal seeks to make changes to its ancillary charges to clarify the difference between 

temporary and permanent disconnection. The ACT Government acknowledges the current trend of customers 

using a lower cost temporary disconnection, rather than paying for a service abolishment, and the subsequent 

issues this can cause for network planning and cost sharing.  

 

The ACT Government supports changes to clarify the intent of a temporary disconnection charge but does not 

support the coupling of the charge with a reconnection. The primary concerns with this approach are: 

• The coupling of the charge with a reconnection could result in customers that are moving in or out of 
a premises, being asked to pay for part of a service they do not receive.  

• Implementation issues. How would an energy retailer accurately apportion or pass the cost on to end 
customers. What administrative implications would it have for retailers in trying to enforce the 
charge? 






